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for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly 
disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the 
contents of this announcement.
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PROPOSED APPOINTMENT OF ACCOUNTING FIRMS FOR 2024

This announcement is made by China Cinda Asset Management Co., Ltd. (the “Company”) 
pursuant to Rule 13.51(4) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange 
of Hong Kong Limited.

In order to practice sound corporate governance and further improve the quality of external audit 
work, according to the relevant requirements of the selection and engagement of accounting firms 
by state-owned financial enterprises, subject to the tendering and procurement procedures and the 
consideration and approval by the audit committee of the board of directors of the Company (the 
“Board”) and the Board, the Company proposed to engage Ernst & Young Hua Ming LLP and 
Ernst & Young as the domestic and international accounting firms of the Company for the year 
2024, with a term commencing from the date of approval at the 2023 annual general meeting of 
the Company and ending on the date of the conclusion of the 2024 annual general meeting of the 
Company. The proposed appointment is subject to the approval of the shareholders of the Company 
at the 2023 annual general meeting. The term of PricewaterhouseCoopers Zhong Tian LLP and 
PricewaterhouseCoopers (hereinafter collectively referred to as “PwC”), the current auditors of 
the Company, will expire on the date of the conclusion of the 2023 annual general meeting of the 
Company.

PricewaterhouseCoopers has confirmed that there are no matters that need to be brought to the 
attention of the shareholders of the Company in connection with the change of accounting firms. 
The Board also confirmed that there were no disagreements or unresolved matters with PwC 
regarding the change of accounting firms, and there were no matters that needed to be brought to 
the attention of the shareholders of the Company.
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The Board would like to express its gratitude to PwC for their professional services and support.

A circular containing, among other things, further details of the proposed appointment of 
accounting firms for 2024, together with the notice of the annual general meeting of the Company, 
will be published to the shareholders of the Company in due course.
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